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Canyon Lake Men’s Golf Club
2019 Board of Directors

President Jon Evans    951-244-7924
jon.evans3@verizon.net 

Handicap Chris Wilkeson  951-255-6313
1st VP   chriswilkeson@yahoo.com 

Wed. Game  Chuck Newsom 951-775-6640
2nd VP inlandchuck@gmail.com 

Tournament Dir Jerry Watson 928-308-9276
 watsondblplay@msn.com 

Secretary Ted Horton   951-246-2928
tnhorton@aol.com 

Treasurer Rodney Smith   951-674-1984
rsmith@stratwater.com 

Membership & Greg Brack  951-570-1239       
Rules rgbrack@msn.com  

Public Relations Chris Poland  415-740-7892
cpoland@cdpce.com 

Social Rick Halsey 951-202-0865
rickhalsey@msn.com 

Greens Com. Tom Scudieri 602-799-2100

thomasscudieri@yahoo.com 

2019 Tournament Schedule 

Sweetheart Tournament  February   10 
Spring Kickoff & SCGA 4 Ball   March 23,24 
Presidents & Vice Pres. Cup     April 13 
Men's Club Championship      June 1,2 
Member Guest   September 7 
Stag Day   September 21 
Member-Member   November 16,17 
Christmas Tournament  December 14 

Canyon Lake Men’s Golf Club 
Mission Statement

Promote Honesty and Integrity in the game of golf. 
Promote the enjoyment of, and participation in, the game of 

golf for all members. 
Arrange games and tournaments that are fun,  

fair and inclusive. 
Provide financial disclosure and administer the Club’s  

assets in a professional and business like manner. 
Promote sportsmanship and care for the golf course.

The Men’s Golf Club Board of Directors 
Meets the First Wednesday  

of Each Month 

President’s 
Message 

by 
Jon Evans

Club Historian Jim Magill 951-244-5030
jamesmagill1926@gmail.com 

SCGA Rep. Dudley Thompson 951-244-6505
jthompso2@aol.com  

Golf Pro  Pat Kemball 951-246-1782
patkemball@pga.com 

With the turning of the calendar page we now roll 
into February.  The course is looking great after 
some much needed rain.   
I want to point out to everyone that the full length 
of the left side of hole number four has been 
staked with green topped red stakes as a penalty 
area.  This area is now a non-playable hazard.  If 
your ball enters this area, play it just like the right 
side of hole 9, take a drop where you entered the 
hazard and add one penalty stroke.  You can not 
play out of this area any longer. There is more  
information later in the bulletin about playing  
penalty areas. 
Our first tournament of the year is the Sweetheart 
Couples tournament on February 10

th
.  Please see 

the flyer in this bulletin or in the Pro Shop. You can 
call Jerry Watson if you have any questions.  If you 
want to play and do not have a partner, let Jerry 
know and he can check with the ladies’ groups to 
find you a partner.  The signup sheets are in the 
Pro Shop. 
We will have seven additional tournaments this 
year, please refer to the tournament schedule in 
the first column of this page for the events and 
dates. 
Although some of our members renew at different 
times during the year, most of us renewed on  
January 1

st
.  If you have forgotten to renew, please 

take care of this as you will not be eligible to play 
in the Wednesday game or tournaments if you are 
not current. 
Speaking of the Wednesday game, Chuck  
Newsome is doing a great job learning the new 
program with the help of our golf Pro, Pat Kemball.  
There are a few bugs still to be worked out so 
please be patient.  We also need some volunteers 
to work down in the Magnolia room Wednesday 
morning.  If you can help, please mention it when 
you come down to sign up.   
I would like to end with thank you to Greg Brack, 
Chris Poland and Joe Kamashian who are working 
to finalize our roster book.  We plan to have it 
available in late February. 
Remember our Board meetings are on the first 
Wednesday of the month after golf at about 2 pm 
down in the Magnolia room.  Hope to see you 
there. 

Jon Evans 
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President’s 
Message 

by 

Ura Furry 

   Our most improved golfer for December was Mary 
Burns.   In January our Low Gross winner was Gerry 
Meeks with a score of 91 and Low Net winner was 
Judy Kim with a score at 70.  Congratulations to all 
you ladies.  Keep up the good work. 
   Tuesday January 22nd is “Beat the Pro”.  Hope you 
all signed up to try and beat Pat.  This year we have 
invited the Niners to come and participate in the Beat 
the Pro.  They will be put on a team and play 18 holes 
but from the green tees if they choose.  We welcome 
them anytime to come and play with us on Tuesdays. 
   February 12th is our Valentines Tournament.  Hope 
you will get your teams together and sign up.  The 
committee always makes it a fun tournament.  The 
Niners also have a Valentines Tournament that we all 
can join in 9 holes.  Theirs is the 14th on Valentine’s 
Day.  The Men have their Sweetheart Tournament on 
Sunday the 10th.  So we have 3 tournaments we can 
join in for a week of fun. 
   Our roster this year has a decline to 68 members 
and 3 social members.  If you know of someone who 
is interested in joining please contact Norma  
Yarbrough to get the information they need to join. 
   There are new SCGA Rules for 2019 and Marilyn 
Bridges will be explaining them on Tuesday’s.  She 
will be helping the Niners also with the new rules. 
   Darlene Cortez had the year end Luncheon for 
SB&R over at Linda Hudson’s house.  Darlene made 
a great lunch and 19 ladies arrived to have a good 
time.  Linda offered to have it at her house.  I want to 
thank Darlene & Linda for having this luncheon.  We 
play at Paradise Knolls on February 28th. 
   I want to thank all the ladies that came to our  
January 15th board meeting.  It was an important 
Budget meeting with a lot of discussion on where we 
needed to cut our budget.  This year will be different 
when we have had in many years.  But we as the 
board and the rest of the club will strive to maintain 
and build our budget.  Our membership has declined 
from 202 members in 2002 to present 68 members.  
Thanks again for your participation and discussion on 
getting a new budget for 2019.  Mary Burns is meeting 
with the Tournament Chairpersons to discuss staying 
within the budget for tournaments.  The club will be 
looking into a different award for the Club Champion 
and Presidents Cup Champion. 

Ura Furry CLWGC President. 

Canyon Lake Women’s Golf Club
2019 Board of Directors 

President Ura Furry  951-244-1910

ufurry@verizon.net 
Major Tourn Mary Burns 650-766-6765

1st VP   meburns21@gmail.com 
Handicap Linda Kamashian  951-244-3675

2nd VP lkamashian@ca.rr.com  
Tuesday Tournaments  

Barbara Horrigan 951-244-9379
horriganhouse63@gmail.com  
Marlene Cathro  951-201-3137
marlene.cathro@ca.rr.com  

Recording Secretary
Ina Pickard 951-244-3062
bobandina@gmail.com  

Treasurer Kathy Homewood  951-403-3124
kmhomewood@gmail.com  

Membership Norma Yarbrough  951-244-8753
normajyarbrough@msn.com  

Corresponding Secretary/ Historian     
Barbara Spraul 951-244-6540
dbspraul@yahoo.com 
Sue Sell  951-660-7355
suesellre@gmail.com 

Rules   Marilyn Bridges 951-294-7075
marilyn_bridges@ca.rr.com 

Social  Linda Helmer 951-746-1141
lhelmer1@msn.com  
Linda Hudson 951-244-4331
ctrlinda991@verizon.net 

2018 Tournament Schedule 
Beat the Pro        January 15 
Valentine Tournament       February 12 
Club Championship   March 19, 21, 26 
Senior Championship      April 23, 30 
Member Guest      May 10 
President’s Cup      June 11,18 
Couples Eclectic         July 16, 23 
Breast Cancer           August 13 
Member/Member     September 10, 12, 17 
Jack & Jill      November 23 
SB&R Tournament   December 5 
Christmas Tournament     December 10

Canyon Lake Women’s Golf Club 
Mission Statement 

Our Mission is to create and maintain a friendly atmosphere in 
which golfers of all abilities can participate in, and enjoy, the 
game of golf. We will promote our primary objective through 
camaraderie, social events, tournaments and recognition. 

We encourage equitable competition through proper  
handicapping, utilizing USGA standards  

We strive to be a source of pride and enjoyment for our  
members, guests and our community of Canyon Lake  

Women’s Golf Club Board of Directors  
Meets the First Tuesday of Each Month 

General Board Meetings 
February 5, May 7, August 6, November 5 
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MENS DAYS 



MENS DAYS 



LADIES DAYS 





You need to know and tell….. 
 
There is lots of talk in the community about the cost of Golf Course and the subsidy that it receives from the 
POA. Some suggest that there are only a few hundred golfers and it is a waste. We all know it is a valuable 
resource not only for Golf but for the beauty and open space it adds to the community. We all chip in and 
help take care of it. It is widely used by Canyon Lakers and their guests and contributes to the increased  
property values we all benefit from. Read these stories and spread the word. The golf course is a well-used, 
well cared for and a valuable amenity at Canyon Lake.  
 

• Canyon Lake Country Club had approximately 35,000 rounds played in 2018 all day long. 
We currently have 300 annual members, 46 non-resident annual members and  
approximately 1500 other residents using the golf course each the year. That is nearly 
2000 golfers using our course in 2018. Encourage play! 

 
• The Tuesday Work Group (TWG) is an organization made up of volunteer members of 

the community and the Men’s Golf Club. They currently have 50 members and work 
every week on Tuesday mornings from 7:00am to 11:00am. The TWG has poured all 
our concrete cart paths, constructed and maintains all the walking bridges, maintains 
the pond on #13, constructed all the retaining walls on the course, put in the split rail 
fencing seen throughout the course. Join in and lend a hand. All are welcome. 

 
• Canyon Lake Association of Past Presidents (CLAPPS), have coordinated a golf tournament 

each year to raise funds for special projects on the golf course. Examples of these projects are 
the new hole signs at each teeing ground, the expansion of the practice putting green, the 
addition of an artificial tee surface for the practice range, the construction of the practice  
facility ball dispensing building and the new signature clock.  





February 2019

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday

1 ALB
2 Man Tin Whistle
Comm Picks

2

3 

Brandon Mojarro 
Jeff Straley 

4 5
CLWGC 
GROSS/NET 
General 
Board Meeting 
Chip Barker 

6 CLMGC

Board Meeting
Partners Best Ball
You Pick

Fred Hemborg 

7
9ER’S Golf Gross/Net

Shirley D’Agustino 

8 ALB
Partners Best Ball – 
Pick your 4-some 

Todd Lloyd 
Matt Williams 

9
CLMGC  8:00am
Sweetheart
Tournament

10

Mike Connor 
Dennis Franks 
Bill Stevenson 
Tom Scudieri 

11
Maintenance Day 

Curt Schneider 
Gordon Westby 

12
CLWGC 8:00am 
Valentine’s 
Tournament & 
Lunch 

Bob Shuman 

13 CLMGC

Individual Tin Whistle     
You Pick 4-some

Jim Magill 

14
 9ER’S

   Valentines
   Tournament

Valentine's Day

15 ALB
3 Best Balls of 4-some 
Comm picks

16

17 18
President's Day

Dylan Hemborg 

19
CLWGC 
Hate’Em 

Linda Helmer

Jeff Boettcher

20 CLMGC

2 Best Balls of 4-some
Computer Picks 

Linda Kielty 
Harry Fritsch 

21
9ER’S Golf

22 ALB
Individual Tin Whistle
Pick your 4-some

23
10:00 SCGA
 Member Outing

24
2:00 9er’s Scramble

25 26
CLWGC 
Pick Ur 4-Some 
Blind Nine 

Marina Stinson

27 CLMGC

Partners Best Ball- 
2 balls on par 5's
You pick

28
9ER’S Golf
Guest Day

SB&R 
Paradise Knolls 
Frank Brown 
Bryon Connick 
Mark Violassi 

Notes: 

CLWGC & CLMGC 
8:00am Shotgun 
10:00am 9er’s 

http://www.calendarlabs.com/holidays/us/valentines-day.php
http://www.calendarlabs.com/holidays/us/presidents-day.php




“After Lunch Bunch”    Your Friday Golf Game for 39 years 

While sitting here writing this monthly ALB article the thought occurred to me that one day I will no 
longer be doing this.  The recent passing of two of my long-time golfing buddies, Lee Lilly and Scott 
Collins, has made me realize that I’m on the back nine of my life.  One day there will be no leaving 
the house on Monday, Wednesdays, and Fridays to join my buddies for a round of golf.  No more 
coming home after golfing to my wonderful wife and a good, hot, meal.  For all of this I am most 
thankful that I moved to Canyon Lake 40 years ago. 

Now for the ALB story. Congratulations to one of our regular ALBers, Ross Hanover, who on Decem-
ber 28

th
 during one of our weekly games scored a hole-in-one on hole #8.  Way to go Ross!  Another 

one of our players, Phil Coughlin, aced hole number 15 on January 5
th
 during his morning “Bandits” 

game.  You Gents should have saved it for a Wednesday, ‘nough said? 

December 21 – 2 Best Balls of Foursome – 16 Players 
1 – Phil Coughlin, Doug Ray, Leroy Madera, & Jim Magill – 121 
2 – Clive Taylor, Oscar Rowland, Sven Henrichsen, & Ross Hanover – 122 
“Losers of the Week” – Bob Stinson, Tom D’Amato, Bill Hallahan, & Fred Espinosa – 126 
“Skins” – Oscar Rowland & Sven Henrichsen (#1), Clive Taylor (#3 & 13), Ross Hanover (#6), 

     Vern Kelch (#11), Bob Tallaksen (#16), & Tom D’Amato (#17).  
“Closest to the Pin” – Hole #8 – Phil Coughlin      Hole #15 – Doug Ray   

December 28 - Partners Best Ball – 2 Flights – 16 Players   
“A” Flight   “B” Fight 
1 – Ross Hanover & Doug Ray – 57    1 – Joe Henderson & Sven Henrichsen – 65 
2 – Vern Kelch & Ray Freyre – 67    2 – Oscar Rowland & Bob Clow – 66 
“Losers of the week” – “A” Flt – Stinson & Coughlin – 70     “B” Flt. –  Magill &  Madera – 74 
“Skins” – Ross Hanover (#8, 14, & 18), Vern Kelch (#12), Ross & Doug Ray shared one on #7 
“Closest to the Pin” – Mike Connor on #11, and Bob Stinson on #17 

January 4 – Individual Tin Whistle – 20 Players     
“A” Flight – 1st – Ray Freyre – 21           2

nd
 – Oscar Rowland - 21          3

rd
 – Bobby Gunter - 21  

“B” Flight -  1
st
 – Jim Paulis – 30            2

nd
 – Bob Clow – 25                   3

rd
 – Jim Musser - 20     

“Losers of the Week” – “A” Flt – Phil Coughlin & Bob Tallaksen- 14    “B” Flt. – Mike Connor – W/D 
“Skins” – Ray Freyre (#1), Hugh Wagoner (#3 & #11), Bob Tallaksen (#4), Marv Tweedy (#9), Phil 

     Coughlin (#13), Bob Clow (#12), & Pinto (#16). 
“Closest to the Pin” – Hole #8 – Hugh Wagoner    Hole #15 – Vern Kelch 

January 11 – Partners Best Ball – 26 Players 
“A” Flight       “B” Flight 
1 – Hugh Wagoner & Nick Valencia – 61   1 - Jim Paulis & Ross Hanover – 52 
2 – Bob Tallaksen & Joe Washle – 61       2 – Jim Magill & Leroy Madera – 57 
“Losers of the Week” – “A” Flt. – Bob Stinson & Carlos Ramirez – 65 

     “B” Flt. – Randy Bonner & Bob Tice – 73 
“Skins” – Hugh Wagoner (#2), Ray Freyre (#9), Mike Connor (#12), Bob Tallaksen (#13), 

     Tom D’Amato (#14), Jim Paulis (#15), Sven Henrichsen (#17). 
“Closest to the Pin” – Jim Magill (#8), & Vern Kelch (#15). 

Noteworthy facts – Balls travel significantly further on hot days.  A golfer with a swing around 100 
MPH will carry his drives up to eight yards longer for each 2 degree increase in the air temperature. 













Tylor Daniels 
Customer Service 

SPONSORS



Venus Printing - 159 N. Main Street - Lake Elsinore, Ca. 92530 
951-674-1383 - venusprint@aol.com



 
 

 

 
 
  

29710 Goetz Road  
Canyon Lake, CA 

951-244-0075 
 

31672 Railroad Canyon Rd.  
Canyon Lake Ca 

951-244-9225 ---800-493-5288 
www.prestigegolfcars.com  

 
 

 
  
 

http://www.prestigegolfcars.com
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